

HORSMONDEN SOCIAL CLUB

Minutes of meeting Wednesday 4th July 2018. Start time 7-45pm

Present: Lindsey Chave (chair), Richard Edmed, Bill Payne, Richard Norman, Anne-Marie-Coyne, David Watson, Paul Fleury, Heidi Chadwick, John Edmonds-Bell.

Apologies: Alison Scott, Ewan Kellas, Dennis Keenlyside, Nick Belton, Chris Reed.

Minutes of the last meeting: read and agreed.

Firstly we would all like to congratulate Kell for his British Empire Medal.

Chair persons report: Lindsey Chave

Summer Festival – Donation of £750-00 to Hovec, committee all agreed.

Donation of £450-00 to Fohps, committee all agreed.

Donation of £400-00 for the Sunday afternoon teas.

Beer Festival- The outside bar will be open from 4pm – midnight and the Club bar from 7pm – midnight. P.F is going to put a list of volunteers together, there are also volunteers to help with the bbq.

Snooker- It has come to our attention that the Parish magazine is advertising that anybody can use the snooker table, this is not the case you have to be a member or be signed in with a member to use it. L.C is going to ask for this to be removed from the magazine.

Secretary's Report:

Lease-All the paperwork has now been done and with the solicitor. Committee have all agreed for A-M-C to go ahead and pay the bill. Once they have received payment we will complete. This will secure us in the building until 2043.

Trust deed- We now need to ensure only Trustees are able to sign cheques/ official documentation on behalf of the club.

Food Hygiene- The annual return is now complete and sent to Tunbridge Wells Borough Council.

Treasurer's Report:

Account balance at the end of June £53571-52.

New Members:

Susie Bush, Paul Roberts, Wendy Garnett and Lee Sheppard. Committee all agreed.

Bar:

A review of the prices is needed R.E said he could do this later on in the year. New fridge is ready to be installed, it was suggested that maybe to leave it this weekend 7th July because of the football. H.C to speak to Peter B.

The bar is covered for the football on Saturday.

A bar training date is still to be organised L.C to do this.

Cellar floor is still to be done N.B may know somebody.

Premises:

Hurstway should be coming back on the 9th July to do the external woodwork and guttering jobs.

The club is need of decorating, it has been suggested maybe to get somebody in to have a look and give us some ideas of what could be done L.C and D.W are going to look into this.

D.W has a price for the outside sign – to provide the sign and light either on a white background or transparent will cost £600, committee has agreed to this.

D.W is going to get back to him and ask if he can provide us with a design layout.

Games:

Snooker will start again in September with just the one team.

Table Tennis is still being played.

Action Points:

P.F- To put a list of volunteers together for the beer festival.

To ask about staffing for when the snooker starts

L.C- To enquire about T.V aerial and possibly freeview /freesat.

Organise a training date.

H.C- To speak to Peter regards bar fridge.

D.W-To speak with the sign company about providing us with a design.

To enquire about getting someone to come and look at the club and give

To give us ideas about decoration.

R.E- Review of price list.

Meeting closed: 21-00hrs. Next meeting 14th August 2018 ,7:30/7:45pm

